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Why are you no longer diverting the Sydney 
Harbour Bridge southern cycleway down Kent 
Street?

A temporary separated cycleway diversion along Kent 
Street was School Infrastructure NSW’s initial option as 
it provided a safe and direct alternative for bike riders 
during construction of the Fort Street Public School. 

However, due to stakeholder and local community 
feedback about the proposed temporary diversion 
on Millers Point’s local street network we will now be 
keeping the cycleway in its existing location, with a slight 
realignment. This has been developed in consultation 
with Transport for NSW and the City of Sydney.

Why do you need to realign the cycleway 
alongside the Fort Street Public School?

We need to realign this section of the cycleway to ensure 
it can operate safely while construction of the Fort Street 
Public School upgrade is underway. 

When will the realignment work start?

The realignment work will start on the 4 May 2021 and 
will take approximately four weeks to complete.

What work is involved in the cycleway 
realignment work?

The realignment work will involve:

	■ Establishing a safe work area

	■ Installing a two-way section of the cycleway alongside 
Bradfield Highway

	■ Removing three small trees

	■ Removing one parking metre and one parking sign

	■ Putting up fencing (hoarding) to separate the 
realigned cycleway from the construction site.

Will the cycleway remain open while the 
realignment work is underway?

The existing cycleway will remain open while these minor 
works are underway. Traffic controllers and signage 
will be in place to ensure the safety of bike riders and 
pedestrians.

Temporary short duration closures may be required from 
time to time, but will be managed with priority given to 
bike riders and pedestrians.

Why don’t you deliver the Sydney Harbour 
Bridge Cycleway upgrade before you start the 
school upgrade?

The Sydney Harbour Bridge Cycleway Access Program is 
being managed separately to this project by Transport 
for NSW. Please contact Transport for NSW for more 
information at:

Phone: 1800 581 595

Email: sydneyharbourbridgeprojects@rms.nsw.gov.au
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